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	Minutes
	Date MARCH 16, 2022
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Due to the COVID-19 global pandemic and the Ontario Government’s direction regarding the need for social distancing to reduce the spread of the virus, a decision was made to meet via tele/video conference.

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Laura Beecroft, Paul Douglass, Ian Dunn, Chuck Ewart, Jeff Fogal, Pat Forbes, Kelly Lane, John Mellor, Ted Pendle, Wayne Scarrow, Kara Scott, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Kevin Taylor, Tim Turner, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh
Regrets:  Tom Babcock, Harry Chadwick, Linda Lauzon, Amanda Madere, Matt Madere



	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #220316-001

“That the Minutes from March 1, 2022 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Mellor)

Carried



	TREASURER’s REPORT
	· Balance at the end of February 2022 is $673,547.37.

· Under Revenue - $58,400 is the refunding of Silver Stick teams.

MOTION #220316-002
“That the Treasurer’s Report be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Scarrow)

Carried
· Two rep teams will have monies disbursed from corporate donations in next couple of days.



	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

Harry Chadwick 

All Seasons Trophies 

Strike Your Coin

Haines Printing

Jeff Nelson

Chris Erozorowick

Prepaid COVID tests for rep teams.
Replacement of goalie equipment.

100 Medallions

300 COVID Medallions

Work up for Silver stick program

Coach certification

Coach Level 1

Coach Level 2
$210.00

$467.67

$977.45

$1,819.31

$536.75

$124.30

$124.30

$35.03
MOTION #220316-003
“That the bills be paid as presented.” (Pendle/Douglass)
Carried 

	PREVIOUS MEETING FOLLOW UP

	ALLIANCE AGM:

· Last call to register those that are attending. 

· Email Ted Pendle or Paul Walsh if you wish to attend.

· To date, 3 confirmed to attend.




	REGISTRATION

	· Due to the new system and because of fall tryouts, rosters were late going into the system.

· We finalized a lot of ours in January, but held ours back from the Alliance due to a back log on their end.

· Those teams going to the Alliance Championships will be prioritized.

· All of the rosters are just now being looked at.

· There were delays in getting coaching qualifications from rep coaches.

· It has been recommended that coaching qualifications be checked prior to coach selection to ensure they are certified to coach the team.

· Need to be vetted before being assigned as coach.
· The Coaching courses are all online.




	REC VICE CHAIR

	FINAL DAYS UPDATE:
· Ice is booked.

· Expecting delivery of additional items in next couple of days.

· Medallions ready for pick up tomorrow.

· Final Days games start on Monday.

· U15 game with Mooretown has been scheduled.

· Plan to collect equipment next week.

· Work with conveners to ensure equipment is returned especially Goalie equipment.

· Tight races in every division.

· Coaches gifts are in the lockers ready for distribution.




	REP VICE CHAIR DIRECTOR

	REP COACH SELECTION:

· Board still needs to approve the Selection Committee.
· Three people have been identified  as part of the Interviewing Team– Mike Vansickle, Chris Dixon and Kevin Philipson.

· Interviews will be starting next week.

· AA coaching applications received:

· 4 for U10
· 2 for U11
· 3 for U12 
· 2 for U13 
· 2 for U14 
· 2 for U15 
· 3 for U16  

· MD coaching applications received:

· 1 for U8
· 2 for Tier1 U9 
· 1 for U9 Tier 2 
· 1 for U10
· 1 for U11 
· 1 for U12 
· 1 for U13 
· 1 for U15 
· None for U16
· We have enough coaches that have applied for all teams except for U16 MD.

· The names will be vetted prior to the interviews this year to ensure they have the necessary coaching qualifications.  Qualifications will be put beside each coach so this can be covered off.  This list will be sent to Rep Vice Chair, AA Director and MD Director so they are aware prior to interviews commencing.  
· If anyone who was a coach this past season who didn’t have the necessary qualifications will no 
longer be considered.
MOTION #220316-004
“That the three names  presented be approved as part of the Coach Selection Interviewing Team for the 2022/23 season.” (Douglass/B. Walsh)

Carried with 3 opposed




	ICE DIRECTOR

	· Rec TBA games are up in the website and rep practice ice will be added with whatever ice is available after Rec Final Days.

· Those attending championships will require ice.

· Ice Director will check with the City about what ice will be available in early April.

· Ice Director will talk to City about the status of the January/February ice bill.




	NEW BUSINESS
	PHOTOGRAPHY:
· U7 and U6 photos will be done this Saturday at PASA.
· Rec teams are complete.

· We have missed U15 A/AA, U16 A/AA, U14 A/AA and U10 MD.

· U16’s were at the rink but didn’t have photos completed.
· Sent an email to Rep Vice Chair about missing team photos.
· We can try a make-up date, but it won’t be this week.

· Reminder – team pictures are composite pictures.  

· Most of the teams are done this week.

· We have all of the Sponsorship pictures done for the Rec teams which was important.

· Those teams that were missed need to work with Photography Director to schedule an alternate time.

· Full credit to those that assisted to ensure this process went smoothly.
· Rec teams had their times put into their Sports Head app which worked well.

· Early February is likely the ideal time in future for photos to be completed.  Down side to this is dirty and damaged jerseys.

CHECKING CLINIC
· Needs to be scheduled prior to Spring tryouts.

· Chair to send email to Clinic Director to schedule this.

· Goalies also have to attend Checking clinics.
COVID VACCINATIONS:

· OHF has not decided about what will be required for next season regarding vaccinations.  They will decide by mid-April.  As of right now, we don’t have a ruling.  They have indicated so far that those that turn 12 this year, they weren’t requiring full vaccination until following season. Once we receive information it will be posted on the SHA Website.  People will know prior to tryouts what the requirements will be.

BOARD POSITIONS FOR ELECTION:
· Incumbents need to advise Wayne Scarrow whether they wish to run for their current position.
· Nominations can be sent via email to Wayne Scarrow up until the start of the AGM, but no nominations will be received from the floor.

· Positions for election include:

· Chair

· Vice Chair Representative Teams

· Vice Chair Administration

· Recording Secretary

· Director MD Teams

· Director Recreational League U16-20

· Director Recreational League U13

· Director Recreational League U9

· Equipment Director

· Silver Stick Director

· Clinics Director

· Registration Director

· Sponsorship Director

· Photography Director

· Appointments will be for Directors at Large, Treasurer, Skills Director, Rep Tournament Director and U7 Director.

VOLUNTEER AWARDS:

· We need more nominations.
NEWMARKET SILVER STICK:

U12 A/AA

· Congratulations to the U12 A/AA team as they were Silver Stick finalists.  They lost 2-0 to Southpointe Essex in the final.

NEXT MEETING:  
· Next meeting via Zoom is on Tuesday, April 5, 2022.



	adjournment


	MOTION #220316-005
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle/
Carried


Paul Walsh                   





Kelly Lane
Chair                    


             



Secretary
